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Good morning.  This week has flown by in school and I can't believe it is Friday already.  Our 

new children continue to settle in to school and I was treated to teaching Hazel class for the 

day this week.  This gave me the opportunity to really get to know all of the children, not just 

in Hazel but in Beech and Ash classes too.  I come from a background in Early Years teaching 

and don't often get an opportunity to indulge myself, so it was great fun and so very rewarding.  

However, I had completely forgotten exactly how exhausting the start of term in Reception 

is.  I did have the opportunity first hand of carrying out the new national baseline assessment 

with various children.  The DfE is implementing a new national baseline assessment for all 

Reception children from September 2020 and Pyrford is a pilot school.  The children were 

superstars spending their time with me, but the process has flagged up some issues which we 

will be feeding back to the DfE.  Unfortunately we have no idea how the assessment will be 

used at this point, nor how they are scaled, marked or fed back.  I believe the DfE are working 

on this for next year.  We will, of course, update you as and when information is released 

nationally.  

 

Many thanks again to parents who have been attending the curriculum workshops this 

week.  A special thank you to those who were disrupted during the fire alarm during 

Thursday's session.  We will be feeding back to parents about your child's progress and areas 

for development during our November parent consultation meetings.  Again though, should 

you have any queries at any time, please don't feel you have to wait until that time.  Drop an 

email into school and the class teacher will get back to you as soon as possible to either meet 

or help you with your enquiry.  

 

Following on from last week's newsletter when I grumbled about the parking and driving 

witnessed outside the school, I am pleased to say that the traffic enforcement team have 

arranged dates with me to come and monitor the situation outside the school.  This will be 

over the coming weeks - please be mindful as they will be issuing fines and speaking to 

parents.  Hopefully this will help assess accurately the extent (or not) of the problem.  Our aim 

is always to safeguard our children as well as maintaining good relationships with our 

neighbours.   Can I ask you particularly not to park in the driveway of Church House (the 

house in the church car park), as this is preventing the family from parking when they arrive 

home. 

 

Next week continues to be busy.  Year 4 are taking part in a Saxon workshop as part of their 

learning about life during the Saxon times.  This is always a fun opportunity to hook children 

into learning about this period in History.  We continue to push our music curriculum too 

with a group of children heading over to Send to take part in an intergenerational music 

project.  The wider curriculum offer is very important to the school and music features highly 

on our agenda.  Our new music house is in fact booked out solidly for the sole use of  teaching 

music, whether it be instrumental lessons for whole class, groups or individuals as well as 

various singing activities too.  

As part of our drive towards sustainability and our focus on climate change, KS2 pupils are 

having an assembly next week about water conservation led by staff from Nower Wood 

Educational Nature Reserve.  We are building in opportunities over the year for all pupils to 

be involved in sustainable efforts to preserve our planet.  Children are becoming so much 

more informed of the need to be environmentally aware and we really appreciate parents’ 

support in this.  If you have any great ideas or a passion for helping us just do the little things 

around the school environment, we'd love to hear from you!  

 

I wish you all a great weekend, now that we have officially hit autumn. 

 

Best wishes, 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

27 September 2019 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



Squirrels  - Juliette Moore for settling well and 

helping to tidy up. 

Ash - Leo Buchholtz for coming in every day with 

a big smile on his face. 

 Hazel - Ada Clough for being helpful and kind. 

Beech - Oliver Lawry for excellent number work. 

Oak - Matilda Hannell for working so hard across 

all areas of her learning in Year 1. 

Chestnut - Harry Thorpe for wonderful autumn 

writing. 

Hawthorn - Noor-Eshal Razaq for excellent effort 

with both reading and Maths. 

Cedar -  Annabel Hutton for a fantastic Horrid 

Henry poster. 

Elm -  Jasper Eysenck for writing a fantastic story 

about Romulus & Remus. 

Maple - Amber Vickery for explaining her place 

value work in Maths so well. 

Alder -  Thea Johnston for a beautifully presented 

poem called “The Hunter”. 

Larch - Emelia Parvin for writing an excellent 

poem called “The Hunter”. 

Cherry  - Kiki Schifano for writing an excellent 

letter from the perspective of a WWI soldier. 

Rowan - Safaa Bashir for a beautifully presented 

and informative poster about planets. 

Willow -  Liza Hussain for an excellent letter 

written in the style of a soldier in the trenches. 

Laurel - Hayan Zafar for a fantastic comic strip on 

Mary Anning in our Science topic. 

Holly - Jack Vieira for an excellent storyboard for 

Science about Mary Anning. 

Do you work for / own a building company that 
would be interested in building our new 
swimming pool changing room? If so and you 
would like more details, please contact Mrs 
McAllister info@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 

Residentials: payment of deposits and consent is needed by 

Monday 30 September. 

Yr 4 Brass: instruments won’t be given out unless payment and 

consent is received.  Payments can be made termly. 

Yr 4 Workshop: consents are due today! 

Yr 5 Planetarium trip: consent is needed by Monday 30 

September. 

If you use chocolate spread in your child’s sandwiches, 

PLEASE check that it doesn’t contain nuts. 

mailto:info@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk?subject=Swimming%20Pool%20Changing%20Room


SURREY SCHOOLS SKI CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Very well done to Charlotte P, Samuel, Hannah, Joseph, Charlotte A, Isla, Fergus and Dexter who took part in the Surrey Schools Ski 
Championships in Aldershot on Sunday. 

Despite the pouring rain, the children skied really well with our younger team achieving 
gold medals in their category and our Year 5/6 team gaining silver medals in their 
category.  A special mention must go to Dexter in Year 2 who, in his very first 
competition, also won a gold medal in the afternoon dual slalom event! 

If any other children have an interest in skiing and would be keen to join our growing 
team, please do get in touch for 
more information 
helenlanderson@btinternet.com 

mailto:helenlanderson@btinternet.com


TICKETS WILL BE DISTRIBUTED ONCE ALL HAVE BEEN SOLD 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2019—2020 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Yr R Parents phonics, reading & maths talk Tue 1 October 15:30 - 16:30 

Yr 4 Saxon Workshop Wed 2 October  

Yr 5 to Intech Planetarium Mon 7 October  

Harvest Festival Service  Fri 11 October 09:30 

NSPCC Assemblies Mon 14 October  

Yr 6 to Marwell Zoo Thu 17 October  

Yr 5 & Yr 6 NSPCC Workshops Mon 21 October  

Autumn Half term 28 October - 1 November  

Yr 6 Secondary Admissions deadline Thu 31 October  

Yrs R - 2 Perform Drama Workshops Wed 6 & Thu 7 November  

Autumn Parents Meetings Tue 12 November 15:30 - 17:30 

Scholastic Book Fair Tue 12 November 15:10 - 17:30 

Autumn Parents Meetings Thu 14 November 15:30 - 19:30 

Flu Vaccinations Mon 18 & Tue 19 November  

Presentation & Tour for Prospective Parents 

(Reception & Nursery) 
Thu 21 November 

10:00 & 14:00  

& 19:00 

School Nurse for Yr 6 Measurement Programme Mon 25 November  

Christmas Fayre Sat 30 November tbc 

‘Dick Whittington’ Panto for whole school Tue 3 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Thursday 5 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Friday 6 December  

Christmas Tree Sale Sat 7 December tbc 

Parents’ Christmas Party @ Pyrford Golf Club Sat 7 December evening 

Christmas Jumper Day Friday 13 December  

School Christmas Service at CoGS Fri 20 December 09:30 

Last Day of Autumn Term Fri 20 December finish at 13:30  

Christmas Holidays 21 December to 5 January   

INSET Day Mon 6 January  

First Day of Spring Term Tue 7 January  

Primary Admissions deadline Wed 15 January  

o2 Young Voices Concert Fri 24 January  

Y5 Vikings Workshop Tue 28 January  

Yr 4 to Synagogue Thu 30 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Tue 4 February  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Wed 5 February  

Spring Half term 17 - 21 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Wed 4 March  

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 12 March  

Y5 Mosque Visit Thu 19 March  

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 3 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 3 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 4 - 19 April  

First Day of Summer Term Mon 20 April  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Wed 22 - Fri 24 April  

Yr 3 Residential to High Ashurst Thu 30 April - Fri 1 May  

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 5 - Thu 7 May  

May Bank Holiday Fri 8 May  



Description Date Time 

SATs Week 11 -14 May  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Mon 18 May  

Summer Half term 25 -29 May  

INSET Day Mon 1 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Mon 8 - Fri 12 June  

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Thu 11 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Osmington Mon 15 - Fri 19 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 17 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 18 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Thu 25 June  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Wed 1 July  

INSET Day Fri 3 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 22 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 22 July finish at 13:30 


